
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I’d like to start by saying Eid Mubarak to everyone who has 
been celebrating with their families and friends this week! 
 
It has been a fantastic week of learning at Harrington Hill.  5S 
have been learning about weather and climate. They measured 
the temperature outside throughout the day and created a line 
graph to represent it. They then compared rainfall in London to 
Istanbul and drew a comparison bar chart. Finally, they made 
windsocks and completed a fair test to represent wind direction 
depending on the location of the windsock.  
 
Year 2 have enjoyed reading The Bear and the Piano. They dis-
cussed their opinions of the book using conjunctions and the  
recorded a video book review!  
 
This week, children in Nursery and Reception have acted out 
scenes in role as the different characters from Little Red Riding 
Hood. They even learnt a song that links with the story. Watch 
out for the Big Bad Wolves in EYFS!  
 
Year 4 have been working hard in maths this week.  The        
children have been practising short division, using concrete re-
sources to group.   
 
In English, 3L have been learning how to write a non-
chronological report linked to their DT topic Global Cuisine. In 
DT, they designed a healthy meal which they are going to learn 
how to prepare and make next week! 
 
Y6 have been diving into their theme of "Let Your Light Shine" in 
their Art lessons. They have been learning about how self-
portraits can be a vessel to express their own unique individual-
ity. They have explored Pop Art styles and the effectiveness of 
colour in expressing emotion and feeling in their work.  
 
In 1H this week, the children have been learning about number 
bonds to 20 and they are increasing in confidence with addition 
too! In English they are reading The Magic Porridge Pot and the 
children are learning how to write a letter. 
 
Congratulations to Miss Ece Ergen who, following successful 
interview, was appointed as our new KS2 Phase Leader starting 
September 2022! 
 
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend. 
Rebecca Kennedy 
Head of School 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Key Dates 

SUMMER TERM 2021 

End of Summer 1: 

Friday 28th May at 3.30pm 

 

INSET DAY (School closed): 

Monday 7th June 

Start of Term (Summer 2): 

Tuesday 8th June 

Newsletters and homework projects home: 

Friday June 11th 

 

In Maths Club this week, the children solved fun maths     

quizzes involving sticks and clay. They used their problem 

solving skills and showed excellent Team Work Tariq! It was 

lots of fun! 



 
 This week during cookery club, the children had an 

incredible time together learning knife skills. 

These were put to the test when creating a fresh 

and healthy coleslaw and an exotic fruit salad. 

They had the opportunity to experience new fruits 

and vegetables including passion fruit, pomegran-

ate, kohlrabi, fennel and mooli (a type of radish!)

What a way to kick off the first session!   



This week, our attendance as a school  was  83.4% 
 
Overall, since starting in September, the whole school 
attendance is  94.3% (see display board below).   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A huge well done to all the children who have had 100% 
attendance this week! 
Prize winners were: Ivanilde 2M, Ashon 4A and Abigail 5S 

 
 

Every Friday , each teacher awards certificates to children who have shown excellence in class throughout the week.  
Here are just a few of our winners! 
 
Jevari in 1H, Simeon, Nalante and Jose in 5S. 
 

In Year 2 Book Club this week, the children read through two 

books and made predictions about what happened next.  The 

children even had a turn with being the teacher and reading 

to everyone else! 


